
 
 
 

Cloud Kings 
Minutes from breakfast meeting held on 12/7/2013 

 
 

Bill Brueckman called the meeting to order at 9:34 PM.   
 
Secretary’s Report 

Leif presented the minutes from the October meeting.   
 
Treasurer’s Report 

Brian provided the following account of club finances: 
 

• The balance in the operational fund is $1399.49   
• All bills are paid except for Xmas dinner and one porta-potty payment 
• We made $335 from Octoberfest 
 

Field Marshall 
Ray reported that one of the flight tables has been repaired and radio hooks were added to 
several tables.  The BBQ has been put away for the winter. 
 

Safety Report 
Bill had no safety report 
 

Newsletter Editor  
As we had no volunteers to take this position, Leif suggested we drop the newsletter and 
simply rely on the website.  Dick Plyler suggested we also add email reminders for 
upcoming events. 

 
Chief Flight Instructor Report 

Nothing to report 
 
Old Business 

Bill Brueckman read a thank-you note that we received from the Russellville Junior 
Grange for the flight demonstration we held on August 15th 

 
 Octoberfest was a good success.  We received $100 from VRCS, plus income from pilot 

fees and food.  Overall, we made $335 on this event. 
 
New Business 

We closed nominations and voted for club officer positions for 2014.  The following 
officers were voted in unanimously: 
 

• President  Bill Brueckman 
• Vice President  Dan Crawford 
• Secretary  Leif Thomson 
• Treasurer  Brian Swarts 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
New Business (cont) 

Bill Brueckman reminded the club of our upcoming Christmas Luncheon to be held a the 
Longwood Family Restaurant on Saturday, December 14th at 1:00 PM. 
 
Bill Losey announced the Mid-week flyers Christmas Breakfast at the Dutchway, to be 
held on Wednesday, December 18th at 8:30 AM. 
 

 
New Members 

The club voted and approved full membership for: 
• Tommy Bedsole 
• David Unger 

 
There were no new members wanting to join at the December meeting 
 
 
 

 
50/50 
 Rich Kline won $29 in the 50/50 raffle. 
 ________________________________________________ 
   
Airplane Talk 
 

Don Barnett showed the club some example vinyl decals that were made by his friend 
Carl Sutton.  Carl can cut decals in any shape desired.  He can be contacted by email at 
suttc38@hotmail.com. 
 

The meeting was closed at around 9:58 AM 
 

Next Meeting 
Saturday, February 8th at 9:00 AM at the Post House Restaurant 
 
Respectfully Submitted by   
 
Leif Thomson 
Secretary 


